Sage Range BOD Meeting Minutes

Date: Wednesday Sep 19, 2018
Location: SpringHill Suites

The Meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Mike Cooper.

Old Business:

The Aug BOD minutes were reviewed, Mike motioned, Richard seconded that the minutes be

approved. Motion carried.

Election. Currently 4 people are nominated and have accepted. Gabby and Chelsea were nominated

at the meeting. Election will run from now to next board meeting. The following will be on the ballot.
o Mike Cooper, Bill Sumners, Gary Tiller, Don Finch, Gabby Mertz, Chelsea Watson

Sharon will get with Bill to update the bylaws to capture the changes voted on by the BOD to change

number of members on the BOD.

Ammo checked and have 500 rounds of 9 mm. 500 at Sage Range. WOT may need to purchase 9

mm of ammo

Road repair is still in work.

Cleanup day will be at end of Oct.

Family Day grant. Still being worked.

The 4 grants planned for submission from the range were identified. Deadline Oct 24. The Women

and Children shoot for free will be divided into 3 grants (USPSA, Shotgun, 22 shoot)

Mike has new conex keys. Cage has same key.

Erik provided a write up regarding a member running for Ridgecrest City Council. It was not an

endorsement but information about the candidate. A motion was made by Mike to send out to Sage

Range email list. Gabby seconded. Motion carried with 1 abstention.

Trap machines are doing well. On 29 September, a 50/50 shoot will be held. Request that the

shotgun fee be changed to $5 for members and $6 for non-members. Concern that $6 for non-

members will be hard to execute. Put off vote to next meeting. Need clarification on what is covered

for women and children.

Upcoming events: WOT October 20 / Top Shot November 11 / Shot gun 50-50 September 29

New business:

We have 225 keys. Last year 25 keys were sold as the second key. A suggestion was made to put
combination padlock on instead of keyed lock. Discussion was that control of access would be
difficult if that was done. Mike motioned to change to a combination padlock. A second was not
made.

Mike will buy keys for next year.

A suggestion was made that the remainder of the keys be prorated to $10 for the rest of the year until
supply runs out. Mike motioned. Gabby seconded. Motion carried.

Chelsea asked about a shotgun patterning board. Need to ask Bill.

Ask Tiana and Chrissy to come to the next meeting to discuss having a class for range members.
Dan will put up the pricing for the new prorated keys on the website

Need to move the quad to the lower conex. Mike will move it.

Richard is looking at putting signs around the range perimeter to identify as a Shooting Range.
Stands are being worked. Putin USPSA conex. Put the used one out for the others to use. Look
at Sage Range t-shirts. Richard will look into. Need to get a good digital copy of the logo.

Mike motioned, Sharon seconded that the meeting be adjourned. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:10 PM.

Respectfully Submitted
Sharon J. Wright
Secretary.



